
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE:  February 21, 2013 
TO:    Health Care Colleges Council 
FROM:  Sharon Stewart, Interim Dean 

College of Health Sciences 
RE:   Clinical Leadership and Management Proposals 
 
 

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide my support for the attached proposals submitted by the 

Clinical Leadership and Management (CLM) program, Department of Clinical Sciences, and College of 

Health Sciences.  

 

These proposals were prepared by faculty in the CLM program and properly vetted in the CHS. They 

were recommended for approval by Dr. Karen Skaff, Clinical Sciences Department Chair, and by Dr. 

Richard Andreatta, Chair of the CHS Academic Affairs Committee.  

 

The packet is provided in three parts: 

1. Request to modify the CLM undergraduate program to include a Track B. This option  provides 

an alternate route for students entering the program and addition of practicum learning 

experiences (CLM 501) (pp. 03-13) 

2.  Request for a new undergraduate certificate entitled “Management in Healthcare” (pp. 14-18) 

3. Copy of a new course proposal for CLM 501: Practicum in Clinical Leadership and Management. 

This new proposal has been entered into the eCATS system for your approval. This attachment is 

for your convenience as you consider the requested CLM undergraduate program modification 

above (pp. 19 – 24) 

 

Since a number of these courses are cross-listed with the College of Public Health, a letter of support is 

attached on p. 25. 

 

Details regarding the rationale for these proposals and information regarding their implementation are 

attached. Please feel free to contact Dr. Geza Bruckner for any additional information.  
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College of Health Sciences 
 

Academic Affairs Committee 
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Lexington, KY 40536-0200 

 
 

 
 
February 21, 2013 
 

MEMORANDUM 
To:  Sharon Stewart, Ed.D. – Interim Dean of the College of Health Sciences 

Phyllis Nash, Ed.D. – Acting Associate Dean for Academic Affairs 
 
From: Richard Andreatta, Ph.D. - Chair – Academic Affairs Committee 
 
RE: CLM Program Changes 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
The CHS Academic Affairs committee has reviewed the program proposal submitted by 
CLM.  The CLM proposal included three components: (1) creation of a new course - CML 
501, (2) development of a CLM certificate program, and (3) development of a new major 
track for CLM students entering the program w/out previous practicum experience.   
 
The AA committee reviewed all components of the CML proposal and generated 
commentary that was subsequently addressed by the originator of the proposal (Dr. 
Bruckner).  Upon receipt of the responses and completion of edits, the AA committee 
approved all three components of the proposal.  This memo serves as official notice of 
approval of the CLM program changes.  We request that HCCC receive all three 
components of the package at once so that reviewers can appreciate the programmatic 
nature of the changes together. 
 
Thank you, 
Richard Andreatta 
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February 19, 2013 
 
Sharon Stewart, EdD 
Interim Dean, College of Health Sciences 
UK Wethington Building, Room 123 
900 South Limestone 
Lexington, KY 40536-0200 
 
 
Dear Dean Stewart: 
 
I am pleased to provide a letter of support for the expansion of your degree program for 

undergraduates: Bachelor of Health Sciences Degree in Clinical Leadership and Management 

(CLM).  

 

Data from multiple sources indicate there will be a greater demand for healthcare 

professionals. Providing an additional pathway for students to enter your CLM program will be 

responsive to this need.   

 

When viewed from an interprofessional perspective, individuals from the proposed program 

will not only learn the importance of interprofessional education and working collaboratively 

across professions, they will be able to put these necessary lessons into practice. 

 

I see this proposal as a valuable undergraduate option and I am pleased to support your 

endeavor. 

 
Best regards, 

 
 
Stephen W. Wyatt 
Dean, College of Public Health 
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